
 

 

 

 

 

My Dear Parishioners, 

 Halleluiah and thanks be to God!  As a state and as a church, we are entering the “Yellow” Phase of our 

recovery, and next weekend, June 6th & 7th, public Masses will resume here in the Archdiocese.  We must 

remember that “Yellow” means caution, and we will all be exercising caution during this period.  So, I ask you 

to please look over the guidelines included in this newsletter.  Thankfully, I know that we are a kind and 

understanding people and that we will be kind and patient as we gradually, over time, return to normal.   

 Just a brief synopsis of the guidelines: 

• Daily Mass resumes Saturday morning, June 6th  at 7:30 AM 

• Saturday Vigil Mass resumes Saturday, June 6th at 4:00 PM 

• Sunday Mass resumes Sunday, June 7th at 8:00 AM and 11:00 AM 

o The usual Sunday morning 9:30 AM Mass is Suspend until further notice in order to reduce 

cross-traffic and to allow for a quick cleaning of the church between Masses. 

• Confessions are at their usual time of 8:00 AM and 3:15 - 3:45 PM 

• Please review the rest of the guidelines that can be found on pages 3-5 of the mini-bulletin for your own 

safety, the safety of your family, and the safety of your fellow parishioners. 

I would like to extend special congratulations to all of our College, High School, and Eighth Grade Graduates.  

We are very proud of who you are and what you have accomplished.  May the Good Lord bless all of your future 

endeavors.   May He also inspire you to return some of His Goodness by volunteering here in our parish--if you 

are not doing so already?  We are always looking for young lectors, cantors, and servers, along with young 

volunteers in our CCD program, Youth Program, and Altar Society.   

I would like to also congratulate our Knights of Columbus as the founder of the Knights, Fr. Michael 

McGivney, and now officially has a miracle attributed to his intercession.  Fr. McGivney will be Beatified later 

this year.  Moreover, this is a reason for all of us to rejoice as we will have another American Blessed and, by 

God’s Grace, soon we will have another American Saint.  Blessed Michael McGivney, pray for us! 

This is, of course, the weekend of the Feast of Pentecost.  In order to help us appreciate the Holy Spirit even 

more, I have included a reflection from St. Cyril of Jerusalem, one of the Fathers of the Church. And together we 

invoke the Holy Spirit by praying:  

Come, O Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and enkindle in them the fire of your love. 

V. Send forth your Spirit and they shall be created. 

R. And you shall renew the face of the earth. 

Let us pray. O God, who by the light of the Holy Spirit, did instruct the hearts of the faithful,  

grant us in the same Spirit to be truly wise and ever to rejoice in His consolation. Through  

Christ our Lord. Amen. 

Lastly, let us continue to raise our minds and hearts in prayer and pray our Rosaries and our Chaplets for 

all of those effected by the coronavirus, for first responders, for the deceased, and for the day when this will all 

be over.  

Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, have mercy on us! 

Our Lady of the Sacred Heart, pray for us! 

Fr. Michael J. Pawelko 

 

Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Church 
100 Broad Street, Hilltown, PA 18927 

May 31, 2020          



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Instructions to Catechumens by St Cyril of Jerusalem  

The living water of the Holy Spirit  

 

The water I shall give him will become in him a fountain of living water, welling up into 

eternal life. This is a new kind of water, a living, leaping water, welling up for those who 

are worthy. But why did Christ call the grace of the Spirit water? Because all things are 

dependent on water; plants and animals have their origin in water. Water comes down from 

heaven as rain, and although it is always the same in itself, it produces many different 

effects, one in the palm tree, another in the vine, and so on throughout the whole of creation. 

It does not come down, now as one thing, now as another, but while remaining essentially 

the same, it adapts itself to the needs of every creature that receives it. 

   In the same way the Holy Spirit, whose nature is always the same, simple and indivisible, 

apportions grace to each man as he wills. Like a dry tree which puts forth shoots when 

watered, the soul bears the fruit of holiness when repentance has made it worthy of receiving 

the Holy Spirit. Although the Spirit never changes, the effects of his action, by the will of 

God and in the name of Christ, are both many and marvelous. 

  The Spirit makes one man a teacher of divine truth, inspires another to prophesy, gives 

another the power of casting out devils, enables another to interpret holy Scripture. The 

Spirit strengthens one man’s self-control, shows another how to help the poor, teaches 

another to fast and lead a life of asceticism, makes another oblivious to the needs of the 

body, trains another for martyrdom. His action is different in different people, but the Spirit 

himself is always the same. In each person, Scripture says, the Spirit reveals his presence 

in a particular way for the common good. 

   The Spirit comes gently and makes himself known by his fragrance. He is not felt as a 

burden, for he is light, very light. Rays of light and knowledge stream before him as he 

approaches. The Spirit comes with the tenderness of a true friend and protector to save, to 

heal, to teach, to counsel, to strengthen, to console. The Spirit comes to enlighten the mind 

first of the one who receives him, and then, through him, the minds of others as well. 

   As light strikes the eyes of a man who comes out of darkness into the sunshine and 

enables him to see clearly things he could not discern before, so light floods the soul of the 

man counted worthy of receiving the Holy Spirit and enables him to see things beyond the 

range of human vision, things hitherto undreamed of. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My Dear Parishioners, 

Archbishop Pérez has announced that parishes of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia will be able to 

resume public Masses the weekend of June 6th and 7th .  On behalf of our Deacons and Staff, we 

are looking forward to welcoming you back! Let us keep our eyes fixed on Jesus  and His 

Mother, Mary, as we make our way back to the in person celebration of the Mass.  

While our county remains in the Yellow Phase of statewide reopening, all of us need to do our part 

to make sure that our return to Mass is a peaceful and safe experience for all. Please take the time 

to read the instructions below which were provided by the Archdiocese. We ask everyone to follow 

these guidelines when attending Mass during this period: 

 

GENERAL POINTS: 

× The obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation continues to be 

lifted during the “Yellow” Phase. You are not required to attend Mass at this time.  

× Please stay home if you are sick.  

× Please stay home if you are at higher risk of severe illness with COVID19.  

× If you are uncertain about your risk status, please consult your doctor and also the CDC 

Guidelines at the link below. 

o Click here to read the CDC Guidelines for those at higher risk: 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/people-at-

higher-risk.html 

× Mass will continue to be available via live-stream at 2:00 PM on Saturdays, for the time 

being. 
 

MASS SCHEDULE: 

× Monday through Saturday: 7:30 AM 

× Saturday Vigil: 4:00 PM 

× Sunday: 8:00 AM and 11:00 AM 

× The 9:30 AM Sunday Mass is Suspend for the time being to minimalize cross traffic and 

to allow for a quick cleaning of the church between Masses. 
 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/people-at-higher-risk.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/people-at-higher-risk.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BEFORE COMING TO MASS: 

× Please wash your hands for 20 seconds using soap and water. 

× Before entering the Church, please put on a Face Mask or Cloth Covering. Exceptions to 

this are “children younger than 2 years old, anyone who has trouble breathing or is 

unconscious, and anyone who is incapacitated or otherwise unable to remove the cloth face 

covering without assistance” (CDC Guidelines). 

× Please do not come to Mass if you are sick or are at higher risk for severe illness with 

COVID19 (see above). 

× Missalettes will not be in the pews during this period. You are welcome to bring your own 

missal/readings with you. Or download iBreviary app on your mobile device. 
 

ENTERING THE CHURCH: 

× Hand sanitizers will be available at the Church entrances. Please use the hand sanitizer upon 

entering and exiting the Church.  
 

SEATING: 

× When taking your seat, please honor all posted signs about where you may sit. Every other 

pew will be open to ensure proper social distancing.  

× Members of the same household may sit together as normal. Please place 6 feet between 

your household and members of a different household.  

× Cry Room: Because it is a confined space, the cry room is closed until further notice. 

× Please ask an usher if you have any questions about seating. 

× Finally, please consider volunteering for the Altar Society and help in this loving service 

for the Glory of God and the good of our parishioners. 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DURING MASS: 

× During the yellow phase, there will not be singing at Mass. 

× There will be no collection taken up during the Offertory.  Instead, there will be a basket in 

the back of church for your contribution.   

× There will be no Sign of Peace during Mass during the Yellow Phase.  

× The Precious Blood will not be distributed during Mass during the Yellow Phase.  

× There should be no holding of hands during the Our Father. 
 

RECEPTION OF HOLY COMMUNION: 

× Please form one single line in the center isle and each of the side isles. 

× Please maintain social distancing in the Communion line.  Please keep several pews between 

yourself and the person in front of you while in line and when returning to your pew. 

× During the Yellow Phase, the faithful are asked to receive Holy Communion in the hand.  

× Please remove your mask before receiving Holy Communion.  
 

 

EXITING THE CHURCH: 

× At the conclusion of Mass, please exit the Church and proceed directly to the parking lot. 

Please do not congregate in the church or in the gathering space.  

× Please take a parish bulletin home with you  

× Please wear your mask until you exit the Church.  
 

OUR COMMITMENT TO YOU: 

Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Parish will follow the guidelines from the CDC for sanitation as we resume 

public Masses.   

× To view the CDC guidelines, visit: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/faith-

based.html 

× A special thanks to Mike Fedele and Help Restoration for doing a professional sanitation of 

the church prior to its reopening. 

× A very special thanks to the members of our Altar Society who, week in and week out, clean 

and disinfect our church. 

× Finally, please consider volunteering for the Altar Society and help in this loving service for 

the Glory of God and the good of our parishioners. 
 

 
 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/faith-based.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/faith-based.html


 

 

 

ALL MASSES WILL BE CELEBRATED 

PRIVATELY. 

Monday, June 1st:   

7:30 a.m. Vincent F. Vesci  

 Request of his wife, Rosemary  

Tuesday, June 2nd:   

7:30 a.m. Sammy Detweiler  

 Request of the Family  

Wednesday, June 3rd:   

7:30 a.m. Regina Finlayson  

 Request of Phyllis Connelly  

Thursday, June 4th:   

7:30 a.m. Helen Teufel  

 Request of Becky Karonis  

Friday, June 5th:   

7:30 a.m. Regina Finlayson  

 Request of the Davidson Family  

Saturday, June 6th:   

7:30 a.m. Hannah Dawley 

 Request of the Dearborn Family  

4:00 p.m. Donna Moore  

 Request of Karen & Craig LaRocca 

Sunday, June 7th:   

8:00 a.m. Hans & Margaret Strube  

 Request of Katie & Mary Ann 

9:30 a.m. People of the Parish  

11:00 a.m. Robert Koch  

Request of Linda Leonard  

 

Please Pray for our sick including  Baby Aiden  

Romoya, Ralph Bleiler, Jonathan Botelho,   Vickie 

Brady, Peggy Brown, Thomas Brown, Valarie Class, 

Ann Clifford, Zachary Coco, Pat Costo, Mary 

Covino, Richard D’Amelio, Mary Jane DeGennaro, 

Lou DiCriscio, Claudia Epstein, Roni  Epstein, 

Barbara Lynne Filippone, John Gambale,  Jackie 

Godek, Anita Grasso, Lester Guinther, Edith Gross,  

Rose Harmon,  Amy Hayman,  Brian Healy,  Jean 

Igusky, Marie Johannessen, Ray MacNamera,  Ian 

Malin, Stella Marino,  Michael Murphy, John 

Nickels, John and Suzanne Pelletier,  Carolyn Pritz, 

Marge Quartucci,    Dominic Sano, Andrew 

Savarese, Paul Sawyer,  Florence Simons,  John 

Suchodolski,   Theresa Tackacs, Ted Talian, Luke 

Tynan, Richard Volpe,   Jaime Whiteley, David 

Wilding, Theresa Wilson.  

 

Pray also for our relatives and friends who have 

died. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYER FOR OUR TROOPS 
Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. 

Protect them as they protect us. 

Bless them and their families for the selfless acts 

they perform for us in our time of need. 

We ask this in the name of Jesus, Our Lord and 

Savior. AMEN 

 

 
 

We respectfully ask that you continue to support 

our parish in the usual way you have done either 

weekly, monthly, or otherwise. We encourage you 

to mail in your envelopes or cash (by check) to our 

parish office, or by subscribing to our online 

giving link, Parish Giving.  It’s simple, secure, and 

convenient.  Please visit our website at www.olsh-

hilltown.com and click on Parish Giving for more 

information. 

Remember those who 

are serving in the 

Armed Forces 

Christian Browne, USCG 

Brian Chamberlaine, GYSGT 

Lcpl. Joseph Charocopos – USMC 

Lt. David Connell, USN 

Sgt. John Driscoll - U.S. Army 

Cpt. Devin Fowler - USMC 

Sgt. Gabrielle Green – USMC 

Staff Sgt. Sean Hartman, USAF 

Petty Officer Timothy Hartman, USN 

A.J. Hauch - U.S. Army 

Sgt. Richard M. Johnson - USMC 

Pvt. Nicholas Koehler - U.S. Army 

Sgt. Jacob C. Konyk – USMC 

1st Lt. Erich Nieberding, USMC 

2nd Lt. Matthew Nieberding, U.S. Army 

Maj. Tim O’Donnell – U.S. Army 

Staff Sgt. William Pfunk – U.S. Army 

Cpt. Allison Schaffer, USAF 

Robert Toros – 10th Mt. Division 

file:///C:/OLSH/www.olsh-hilltown.com
file:///C:/OLSH/www.olsh-hilltown.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Bazaar Update  

Cleaning out your closets? Set aside items for the Christmas Bazaar!  

• Books : in good condition  

• Gems and Jewelry : in good condition  

• Santaõs Attic: Holiday Décor, Toys, Games, 
Puzzles  

Please NO HOUSEHOLD GOODS ! 

NEW items or gift cards (can be partially used) for the Raffle Baskets!  
 

Drop off dates will be 

announced at a later 

date.  

 

 
 

Questions please email:  

olshbazaarhilltown@gmail.com  
 

mailto:olshbazaarhilltown@gmail.com
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